T.C. DIŞİŞLERİ BAKANLIĞI Ankara, 3 May 1988 DEAR PRIME MIMSCER, My wife and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you most warmly for the lovely gifts you were kind enough to send as a souvenir of your short but memorable visit to Turkey. We will always cherish the unforgettable memories of your successful visit to Ankara and Istanbul. We were indeed gratified with your too kind and extremely genereous letter and most grateful for the considerate compliments which we did not deserve. We were sincerely delighted and indeed honoured to accompany you and Mr. Thatcher, the memories of which we shall always treasure. I venture to present to you a two volume recent publication on Turkish Carpets together with an out of print first and second volumes of Turkish Foreign Policy at the U.N, together with its newly published third volume, mainly on the Cyprus Question. Please accept, Prime Minister, our best wishes and kind regards for you and Mr. Thatcher. Yours Sincenery, Her Excellency Yüksel SÖYLEMEZ The Prime Minister Ambassador Margaret Thatcher 10 Downing Street HE M LONDON